
 
 
 
 

     

 

Dear Ivanhoe Primary School Community, 
 

Beanies For Brain Cancer Fund Raiser. TOMORROW 

The JSC has endorsed a Beanies for Brain Cancer fund raiser on 

Friday June 1st. Student and staff will be encouraged to wear a 

beanie to school and make a gold coin donation to this very 

worthy cause.  

 

Jazz Incursion report by James R and Andy S. 6P 
 

The Jamming of the Jazz band 

On Tuesday the 29th, a jazz band rocked grade 5 and 6 IPS 

students in an amazing performance. Listening to different types 

of jazz was very interesting, and everyone loved the drummers 

‘beat making’ activity. This was where students ALL got involved. 

A funny moment at the start was where some people from the 

audience got to give emotions to the members of the band, and 

Justin (the guitarist) had the emotion ‘crazy’ for his. He did an 

amazing solo while rolling around on the floor! We all loved it, 

and cannot wait for next terms performance. 

 

Orchestra wins silver  
 

Very well done to Liz Bonetti and all the fine music teachers 

who took our orchestra to the Victorian Schools’ Music 

Festival on Monday and won silver. The teachers’ extra 

rehearsals, including workshops on the weekend earlier 

this month to prepare our students paid off. The orchestra 

has 58 members and it is testament to the students’ 

commitment that they performed so well. Congratulations 

to all involved. 
 

 

Cross Country Champions 
 

Congratulations to all 32 entrants in the District Cross Country. Exceptional efforts by every runner and well done to 

those who go through to the next round. Looking forward to hearing / reading a full report shortly but in the 

meantime a couple of great pictures that captured the spirit of the day. Thank you Mr. McKay for leading the 

training and managing our students on the day. Thank you parents for assisting with the driving and organisation 

and Alison Read for photography. 

   

FRIDAY 1ST  

JUNE  

BEANIES FOR BRAIN CANCER 

FRIDAY 1ST  JUNE 

Sunday 3rd June  Working Bee Year 5 and friends 

 

Monday 4th June 

ALL WEEK 

Wellbeing Week – Billy Carts, 

Orienteering, coding & more 

Tuesday 5th 

June 

District Soccer 

Swimming lessons Yr3 & Yr4 

Tuesday 12th 

June 

Swimming lessons Yr3 & Yr4 

 

Wednesday 13th  

June 

Camp Information Night Yr 5 

School Council meeting 

Saturday 16th 

June  

PFA BIG NIGHT OUT 

Wednesday 20th 

June 

Pet ownership Visit - Foundation 

Thursday 21ST 

June 

Battle of the Bands  

25th – 29th June  Year 5 Camp 

Camp Coonawarra 

Friday  29th June Last day of Term 2         2.30 finish  

www.ivanhoeps.vic.edu.au 

ivanhoe.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 

T: (03) 9499 1880 | F: (03) 9499 6784 

OSHC: (03)9499 5226 

  
 

Term 2 Calendar 



 
 

Working Bee Yr 5 families and friends. Sunday 3rd June. 

 

Come along to the working bee / sign in and go in to the draw for $100 dinner voucher to the Lobster Cave.  

As always there will be plenty to do from gardening, simple maintenance to general tidy ups. There will be some 

brand new bike racks to assemble as well. As usual, Mr. McKay and Mr. Anderson will direct the tasks on the day. 

 

Post Education Week 

 

It was fantastic to have so many visitors coming to talk to our students and see our programs in action on Open 

Morning. Our JSC and House Captains were fantastic ambassadors for our school and we received a great deal of 

affirming feedback regarding their commentary on the tours they conducted. 

 

The theme was celebrating the arts and the variety of activities included music, art, science, physical education, 

languages, mathematics and literacy.  Thank you to all the staff who embraced the day and had to make allowances 

to timetables to fit everything in the short program. 

 

Over the last two years our mantra has been is Curiosity! Stay Curious. 

 

 

Our aim to provide an 

inspiring environment where 

students are valued and 

encouraged to succeed and 

reach their potential. Our 

School Values are 

Confidence, Independence, 

Persistence, Resilience and 

Respect not just for each 

other but also for ourselves. 

These aren’t words - but 

actions that we endeavour to 

bring to life and strive to put 

into practice.  

 

Ivanhoe Primary School encourages the development of the whole student. Our aim is to support 

learners in becoming curious, reflective and critical in their thinking as global citizens 

 The Leader Local Grants. (Voting is now open) 

We have put in for a local leader grant of $1000 to finish landscaping a part of our 

playground at the back of the school on Tate Street. Check out the article and vote at this 

link https://bit.ly/2KXVu1D . 

 

There's some stiff competition so please encourage friends and family to vote as well. 
 

 
Welcome to Ivanhoe Primary School. 
Mark Kent  

Principal  

  

https://bit.ly/2KXVu1D


Sports News 
Cross Country 

Well done to all our x-country runners on a fantastic effort. Good luck to those 9 runners that 
places in the top of their age group, who now move on to compete in the division championships 
on the 13th of June at Bundoora Park. All student results can be seen on the main notice board. 

 

Grade 6 Interschool sports  

Sport is a home game against Alphington Primary School this week. 
 
Tee ball and Netball will be at Ivanhoe Primary School. 
Football will be at Seddon Reserve. 
 

Music News 
Heidelberg Symphony Orchestra 
Has your child ever been to a symphony orchestra 
concert? 
IPS cello teacher Robbie Bonetti & Violin teachers Liz 
Bonetti and Bella Alekna play in the Heidelberg 
symphony orchestra. 
Heidelberg Symphony has a long term focus on 
providing education opportunities for local kids. This 
year we are presenting the wonderful story of Peter 
and the Wolf in our annual Children’s Concert. This 
concert also includes an introduction to the 
instruments of the orchestra. 
 
Our narrator, Christopher Carolane will ensure kids are engaged, with short segments and plenty 
of audience participation. 
 
The concert will be held on Sunday 29th July, 2018 at 1.30pm and repeated at 3.30pm, running 
for approximately 50 minutes. The venue is the concert hall at the Performing Arts Centre, 
Ivanhoe Girls’ Grammar School, Noel Street Ivanhoe. 
 
Tickets are on sale now for only $10 at www.heidelbergsymphony.com.au or by calling 9005 
1792. 
 
 

E.K Slimes 
Hi Everyone! 
It’s E.K.Slimes here! 
Check out the new range of slimes on our website!  
And guess what? Stay tuned for even more new slimes 
coming in about a months time!! 
Here is an example of a few of our new slimes: 

 Mystery Dum Dum Slime 

 Sapphire Slime 

 Ocean Slime 

 Sorting hat slime 
  
 

http://www.heidelbergsymphony.com.au/


FS   Matthew P 

For your fantastic work with patterns. Keep up the great work! 

FH   Lola W 

For showing great confidence when ordering words to make a sentence. What a great effort Lola! 

FM   Luka B 

For your excellent confidence when sharing your ideas and speaking in front of the class! Well done 

2H   Kasper L 

For sharing with confidence in front of the class. You are an expert. 

4J   Nancy H 

For being a considerate class member. You set a great example for the rest of us, keep up the good work! 

4B   Lexi C 

For delivering a great presentation during share and learn, you talked with confidence and did a great job. Well 
done! 

5K   Kate D 

For always being an enthusiastic and dedicated learner. You take great pride in all do, making you a great role 
model to others. Thank you Kate! 

6P   Hunter D 

Thinking and communication with precision and clarity. 

Music   Patrick D 4M 

For his excellent drumming skills. 

 

FC   Ethan S 

For showing terrific persistence when sounding out new words, and having a go at writing them all by yourself. 

FS   Oscar F 

For your fantastic persistence when sounding out new words. It's great to see you having a go at writing them all by 
yourself. 

FH   Charlotte H 

For the excellent persistence you are showing with your weekend writing. Your sounding out of words is improving. 
Super Star Charlotte! 

1D   Panagiota L 

For the persistence you show when learning new things during Mathematics sessions. You are a star! 

1O   Mika M 

For the persistence you showed when pair programming with Mr O'C during the Coding session and being his 
controller.  

2G   Vihaan S 

For trying to hard with you writing tasks Ms. Gindidis can tell that you are really working towards your goal. Well 
done!    



3C   Anton M 

For all your hard work and effort in learning to read a clock! 

3U/S   David V 

For demonstrating such interest and focus in researching interesting facts about Antarctica. 

3M   Eliza F 

 For your incredible positive nature! You persist in everything you do at school. Mrs M is so proud of you! 

3HK   Hadi A 

For working so hard in all classroom activities.  Mrs Kittler and I are so proud of you! 

4M   Conor F 

For showing excellent focus during math’s activities. You put in so much concentration and effort to design and 
create a 3D robot with your partner. Very impressive! 

5K   Parsh K 

For always accepting challenges and willing to problem solve. You are a great thinker. Keep up the great work 
Parsh! 

5M   Mia S 

For becoming an active member when working in a group. 

2L   Cody N 

For the kindness you show every single person in our school community. 

4L   Leah B 

For being a kind and considerate class member. Leah always lends a hand when others are in need. You're a star 
Leah! 

PE   Finn M 4L 

For always encouraging your team mate and for showing good sportsman ship. 

 

1M   Sebastian T 

For your fantastic organisation skills! You are always willing to help Ms Minnis and your classmates get organised 
for lessons. What a star! 
2C   Ellie S 

for being wonderfully organized and efficient and always being so helpful. 

5H   Sean P 

Assisting others and trying new things in learning. 

5E   Lana S 

For doing such detailed work on your animal adaptations project 

6P   Madi D 

For her display of enthusiasm and independence towards her school life. Your bright and happy personality is 
infectious  

6V   Olivia S 

Working independently in co-operative learning Literacy Circles. 

 



6C   Abigail D 

For the enthusiasm you showed at our Immigration excursion 

ART   Andy C FH 

Drawing some fabulous Autumn leaves and pine cones then painting them with warm colours to create a 

masterpiece. 
 
 

 

 

 

Ivanhoe Primary is committed to safety and wellbeing of all children and young people. This will be the 
primary focus of our care and decision-making.  

Ivanhoe Primary has zero tolerance for child abuse.  

Ivanhoe Primary is committed to providing a child safe environment where children and young people are 
safe and feel safe, and their voices are heard about decisions that affect their lives. Particular attention will 
be paid to the cultural safety of Aboriginal children and children from culturally and/or linguistically diverse 
backgrounds, as well as the safety of children with a disability. 

Every person involved in Ivanhoe Primary has a responsibility to understand the important and specific 
role he/she plays individually and collectively to ensure that the wellbeing and safety of all children and 
young people is at the forefront of all they do and every decision they make. 

 

CHILD SAFETY: Protecting children from abuse is our responsibility. 

 

CHILD SAFETY: Protecting children from abuse is our responsibility. 


